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USDA Sees Fewer Shortages
In 1975 Farm Supply Needs
The U.S. department of agri-

culture said recently that farm-
ers this year will need larger
supplies of fertilizers, natural
gas and other fuels, and use of
more rail hopper cars. For 1975,
supplies of most of these critical
inputs have improved and the
forecast is similar for baling
wire and twine, Le(, S. Kolstad,
executive director of the Mon-
tana agricultural stabilization
and conservation service
(ASCS), reported.
"Estimates for the year

ending June 30 show the
national nitrogen supply to be 6
percent larger than last year,"
Kolstad said. "However, these
supplies could be closer to those
of last year if natural gas
curtailments are severe."
He pointed out that he

received word from the depart-
ment in Washington that phos-
phate could be 14 percent more
than last year, according to
present trends in production
and foreign trade. This pre-
sumes that exports will be cut
back on concentrated super-
phosphate and diammonium
phosphate.
The potash supply is expected

to be about 5 percent larger
than last year. Canadian pro-
ducers have not been able to
increase production as had been
expected. Last year, about 75
percent of the potash used by
U.S. farmers was imported,
primarily from Canada.

Availability of petrochemical
feedstocks needed for pesticide
production has improved some-
what during the past few
months. This resulted in the
pesticide supply outlook being
somewhat improved over last
year.
Kolstad said that only minor

and localized petroleum fuel
shortages occurred during the
first half of the fiscal year, but
at present the fuel supply for
.agriculture appears to be suffi-
cient. However, a determined
conservation program needs to
continue.
"Shortages of natural gas are

forcing curtailment of many
industrial firms throughout the
nation. To our knowledge,
although it has caused many
inconveniences to the agricul-
ture and food sector," Kolstad
said, "it has not significantly
affected production except for
reducing some anhydrous am-
monia production."
He commented that balir.

twine imports after the haying
season of 1974 were 55 pe7cent
higher than for the same period
of 1973. This should result in a
larger inventory than a year
ago and in supplies being more
in balance with demand. How-
ever, it is not anticipated that
this increase in supplies will
have a significant impact on
reducing twine prices in 1975.
Prices for natural fiber baling

twine will probably remain
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Republican Womans Club is
jumping into Bi-Centennial activity with showing

of the film

RED SUNDAY
Story of Gen. Custer

Wednesday evening, April 2
7 o'clock No-host dinner at Air Raid shelter -

* Catered by Steve.

• Please ! Reservations by March 31 • $3.00 per person
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Pratt & Lambert

White Sale
Reg.
Gal.

VAPEX Flat Wall Paint
ilatexi IWhite l Reg. $11.00

SALE
Gal

8.20
Aqua Satin Latex Enamel
1White l Reg. $13.50  9.99
PROHIDE Satin Latex Enamel
IWhite l Reg. $11.10  8.80
PROHIDE Flat Wall Paint
ILatex l 1White l Reg. $7 05  5.39

Colored paint is slightly higher.

SCOTT'S LUMBER &
SUPPLY CO.

2518 Main St. Phone 622-5141
RUSS and WES SCOTT

about the same as last year.
Toward the end of the 1974
haying season, the retail price
of such twine ranged from $27 to
$42, averaging $34 per bale This
compares with a season aver-
age of about $9 per bale in 1973.
Steel mills that produce

baling wire report that they
have continued producing at or
near full capacity since the
haying season and expect to be
able to supply the demand for
1975.
More rail hopper cars will

probably be needed because of
the expected larger harvests,
Kolstad said.

Fracturing Doing Wonders
In Boosting Gas Production
The Montana Oil Journal of

March 22 carried a headline, in
part, "Fracing Does Wonders,"
in regard to Chouteau county
gas wells. The lingo sent the
writer to a listing of oil field
terms the Journal ran a few
months ago, which partly clear-
ed it up. Frac means fracturing
or breaking up the pay zone by
injecting coarse sand with oil or
other fluids, under terrific
pressure. What their KCL
meant, in KCL water frac, is
still beyond us.
At any rate, Bond and Lone

Star had treated two gassers in
their Bullwhacker field in the
Bear Paw area of northern
Chouteau county, and gotten
amazing gains in output.
Their No. 6-25 Faber, in

25-27-15, had made 370,000 cubic
feet of gas per day in a drill
stem test, and after perforating,
at the end of 42 hours on half
inch choke, flowed 187,000 cubic
feet. Treated with 30,000 pounds
of KCL water frac, it jumped to
an estimated three million feet
per day.
Their No. 5-30 Faber, in

30-27-16, originally gauged 988
cubic feet, after a 66 hour test on
quarter inch choke, flow was
only 29,000 cubic feet. Treated
with 40,000 pounds of KCL water
frac, estimated flow rate was
from two to three million feet.
The wells are in an area

apparently tapped by a pipeline
spur.

Conservation
Program Plan
Funding of the 1975 agricul-

tural conservation program
(ACP) at a level of $190 million
nationally has been announced,
according to Leo S. Kolstad,
executive director of the Mon-
tana agricultural stabilization
and conservation service
ASCS).
This soil and water conserva-

tion program will offer both
annual and long-term conserva-
tion agreements with farmers.
It will share with farmers from
50 to 75 percent of the cost of
carrying out approved soil,
water and woodland conserva-
tion practices. Under the long-
term agreements, cost-sharing
will be scheduled over a period
of from 3 to 10 years. The long-
term agreements will be based
on conservation farm plans
approved by local soil conser-
vation districts.
The program will be adminis-

tered by ASCS through the
farmer-elected committee sys-
tem. Technical assistance will
be provided by the soil conser-
vation service and forest ser-
vice, depending on the practice
involved. The extension service
will continue to provide educa-
tion support. All three agencies
are involved in the ASCS
county, state, and national
program development groups,
Kolstad said.
Details of the program will be

announced later. Producers
wishing information about es-
tablishing permanent vegeta-
tive cover; planting trees;
striperopping; sediment, chem-
ical or water runoff control
measures; or windbreaks and
shelterbelts should contact their
county ASCS office now.

"Three Nights At The Cross"
The public is extended a very

warm and cordial invitation to
attend the "Three Nights At The
Cross" to be held this week on
Wednesday. March 26th, Thurs-
day. March 27th, and Friday,
March 28th, nightly at 7:30 p.m.
at First Christian Church.
These three evenings are

going to be geared to a
pre-Easter theme and will be
featuring Pastor and Mrs. Jim
Henry, who at present are
serving a ministry at Malta,
Montana. They are a very
talented young couple who have
previously sung with the Platte
Valley Bible College Choir,
touring a portion of the United
States, bringing the gospel
message in song to various
sections of our country. Mr
Henry will be preaching each
evening and his wife will be
joining with him to present
special music for these servic-
es.
On Friday night, a quartette

from Havre, "The Christian-
aires'' will he appearing to
provide additional inspirational
singing for the last service
A coffee hour will be held in

the church dining room follow-
ing each of the three services
for a time of fellowship and
refreshments
Everyone in our corn mum ty

is welcome to attend!
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PEOPLE'S COLUMN
After 28 seemingly short

years and with many memories
and regrets we leave Fort
Benton. This will seem like
home for quite some time to
come.
We would like to acknowledge

with appreciation the many
favors and kindnesses that have
been ours through the years,
and especially we are grateful
for the excellent schooling that
our girls received here in Fort
Benton We are sure it is
reflected in their lives today.

I have enjoyed serving the
people in Fort Benton, Loma,
Carter and Portage and the
surrounding areas, and your
appreciation has made it seem
even more worthwhile.
However, wonderful help

from co-workers have made
these operations possible and I
especially cite June Anderson
for her ability and Mike
O'Connor and those men that
preceded him. You will be in
good hands with them.

Sincerely,
Warren and Vi Burch

Little Britches Rodeo In June
The Chouteau County Search

and Rescue will sponsor a
sanctioned National Little Brit-
ches Rodeo June 14-15 at the
fairgrounds in Fort Benton,
Tom Lee, unit training officer
announced.
Boys and girls may compete

in two divisions. The junior
division is for those 8-13, while
the senior division is open to
contestants ages 14-17. Entry
fee is $4.00.
Events are: Senior boys -

saddle bronc riding, bareback
bronc riding, bull riding, and
calf roping. Senior girls--break-
away calf roping, barrel race,
goat tying, and pole bending.
Junior boys--bareback bronc
riding, steer riding, breakaway
calf roping, and goat tying.
Junior girls--barrel race, goat
tail tying, trail course and pole
bending.
There will also be a princess

contest for junior girls and a
queen contest for senior girls.

Applications can be obtained
at the A-T Western Shop or by
writing the Chouteau County
Search and Rescue NLBRA,
Box 1101, Fort Benton, Montana
59442.

Chairman of Dealers Group
R. L. Leinart Jr. of Power

Motors in Fort Benton has been
elected chairman of the West-
ern Region Ford Dealer Coun-
cil. He will represent over 500
Ford dealers in the Western
United States in discussion with
Ford top management for the
next two years.

Attention Women Golfers
There will be an association

meeting Monday, April 7 at 8
o'clock p.m. in the high school.
Board members please be there
at 7:30 p.m.

Want To Pan For Gold?
Dr. Elmer Gless of Montana

Tech offers a placer mining
workshop April 21-26 at the
college and advises preregistra-
tion by phoning him at 406-792-
8321. ext. 296, or writing him
%Continuing Education Office,
Montana Tech, Butte, MT 59701.
A similar workshop last June
attracted 70 from as far away as
Ohio and Colorado. This year's
workshop consists of four eve-
ning sessions and a four hour
session on Saturday. Topics
covered include formation and
occurrence of placers, samp-
ling, gold washing equipment
and construction, history of
Montana placers, panning and
assay, exploration for, etc.
Each student will have the
chance to use both rocker and
gold pan under supervision.
Students can also register April
21 or 22 at 7 p.m. Cost is $31.50
per student. If not enough
register by the 21st, the course
will be canceled.

Dry Fork Coulee 4-H Club
The eighth meeting of the Dry

Fork Coulee 4-H club was called
to order by President Carol
Danreuther at the Charles
Danreuther home. After the
pledges, the song "This Old
Man" was sung. The minutes
were read and approved. Mem-
bers discussed the national 4-H
citizenship short course to be
held in Washington, D.C.
When the meeting was ad-

journed. Carol gave a talk and
showed the results of her
demonstration held earlier in
the year, of her tulips There

THE FULL GOSPEL
CHURC H OF LOMA

Sunday school, 10 to 11 a m

COMMUNITY UNITED
METHODIST, HIGHWOOD
Warren Pardun, Pastor

Sunday, March 30: Easter
worshop, 11:15 a.m.

was a guest speaker, Rachel
Danreuther and she talked on
physical fitness and had mem-
bers to do some exercises. A St.
Patricks party was held with
Roxie Works in charge. Several
games and relays were played.
Janet Danreuther served Kool-
aid and cookies afterwards.
The next meeting will be held

at the Merwin Works home on
April 13, at 3 p.m. Roll call will
be "Name a Physical Fitness
that starts with the same letter
as your name." Dan Works will
give a demonstration and Lisa
Works will give a talk. Terry
McKeever, reporter.

Famed Speech By Firebrand
Helped Trigger Revolution
Washington -- Redheaded,

rawboned Patrick Henry capti-
vated audiences with oratory so
powerful that even his pauses
sent chills up and down spines.
His masterpiece undoubtedly

was the "Give me liberty or
death" speech delivered 200
years ago on March 23, 1775 in
Richmond, Virginia, at Henrico
Parish Church, the National
Geographic Society says.

Built on what had been a
choice hill in the city, the
original plain wooden building--
now called St. John's Episcopal
Church--is part of a larger
structure. Money for upkeep
has been scarce, and a clutter of
antiquities has grown up from
efforts to attract tourists.
Pine Pews Remain
Yet the pine pews where

Washington, Jefferson, and
Henry sat are there, and so is
some of the same pine flooring
from which Henry delivered the
words that are among the best
remembered in the American
tradition. .
Dispatches about increasing

British restraints on Boston
were reaching Virginia, and
Henry made up his mind that it
was high time for bold action,
whatever the consequences. He
decided to go for broke in his
speech before Virginia dele-
gates who defiantly assembled
at the church after the House of
Burgesses had been dissolved at
Williamsburg.
Standing in a pew three rows

from the pulpit, Henry, accord-
ing to eyewitness accounts,
"commenced somewhat calm-
ly, but the smothered excite-
ment began more and more to
play upon his features and thrill
in the tones of his voice. The
tendons of his neck stood out
white and rigid like whipcords.
"His voice rose louder and

louder, until the walls of the
building.. seemed to shake and
rock... Men leaned forward in
their seats, with their heads
strained forward, their faces
pale...."
Acted Like Slave
Approaching the end, Henry

stepped from the pew to the
aisle, paused a long few
seconds, turned slowly toward a
group of conservative dele-
gates. He "stood in the attitude
of a condemned galley slave...
His form was bowed; his wrists
crossed; his manacles were
almost visible." His words were
a low rumble.
"It is vain to extenuate the

matter. Gentlemen may cry
peace, peace, but there is no
peace..The next gale that
sweeps from the north will
bring to our ears the clash of
resounding arms. Our brethren
are already in the field. Why
stand we here idle? What is it
that gentlemen wish? What
would they have?
"Is life so dear, or peace so

sweet, as to be purchased at the
price of chains and slavery?"
Then the slave demeanor was
gone. Patrick Henry stood
"erect," "defiant," "radiant,"
his arms stretched far upward,
the ring of his voice like a
"Spartan paean."
"Forbid it. Almighty God' I

know not what course others
may take, but as for me, give
me liberty, or give me death'

ATTENTION
DEMOCRAT WOMEN

Let's go to Great Falls

THE PLACE is the Midtown Motel
THE DAY is Saturday, April 5

THE TIME is 9:00 A.M.-4:00 P.M.

Come and find out what is happening in your party,
your state, and your nation.

FIRST CHRISTIAN
Fort Benton, Montana
Chet Shay . Minister

March 26th, 27th and 28th:
"Three Nights At The Cross"
featuring Jim and Michelle
Henry. 7:30 p.m. night))
March 30th: Easter breakfast

7:30 a.m in the church dining
room. First worship service,
8:30 a.m. Sunday school, 9:45
a.m. Second worship service,
10:45 a.m.
March 31st: Teen Youth

Meeting, 7 p.m. at the Charles
Larson home.

COMMUNITY
BIBLE CHURCH

Grahame C. Nicolson, Pastor
Fort Benton, Mont.

Sunday: Sunday school, 9:45
a.m. Morning worship, 11 a.m.
Thursday: Youth group at

6:45.

CARTER COMMUNITY
UNITED METHODIST

CHURCH
John C. Soderberg, Pastor
Sunday, March 30: Morning

worship at 9:30. Church school
at 10:30.
Tuesday, April 1: Bible study

at 9:30.

ST. JANE FRANCIS
CATHOLIC, HIGHWOOD

Rev. Dennis Daly
Sunday, March 30: Easter

Mass, 10 a.m.

COMMUNITY UNITED
METHODIST CHURCH
Geraldine, Montana

Rev. Dwight Harshman
Friday, March 28: 8 p.m.

Good Friday service, and the
Lord's table.
Easter Sunday, March 30:

6:30 a.m. Worship service, led
by our senior high. 7:30 a.m.
Easter breakfast. 8:30 a.m.
Sunday school, and egg hunt.
9:30 a.m. Second worship ser-
vice, all choirs singing. Mem-
bers of the confirmation class
will be received into member-
ship of the church on Easter
Sunday, 9:30 service

UNITED METHODIST
CHURCH

FORT BENTON
John C. Soderberg. Pastor
Wednesday, March 26: Com-

munity Easter Cantata, 7:30
p.m.
Thursday, March 27: Men's

breakfast at 6:45 a.m. Passover
dinner at 5:30. Communion at 7
p.m.
Friday, March 28: Good

Friday services at 1 p.m.
Sunday, March 30: Sunrise

services, 6:30 meet at church
and proceed to Signal Point by
6:45. 1st service and worship at
8:00. Church school at 9:30. 2nd
worship service at 11:00.
Monday, March 31: Loma

Bible study at 1:30 at LeFur-
gey's. Confirmation class at
6:30. Choir 7, JYF 7, MYF 7:30.
Wednesday, April 2: Youth

Bible study at 7 a.m.

FIRST LUTHERAN CHURCH
Missouri Synod

Fort Benton, Montana
Donald C. Rousu, Pastor
Ph. 5126 home - 3252 office
Good Friday services at 7:30

p.m., March 28th. Easter Sun-
rise services, 7 a.m. March
30th, followed by a congrega-
tional Easter breakfast. No
Sunday school and no 11 a.m.
worship service Easter Sunday
only.

KNEES COMMUNITY
CHURCH

East of Brady, Mont.
Marlin Wagner, Pastor

Sunday school, 10 a.m. Wor-
ship service, 11 a.m. each
Sunday.

ST. MARGARET'S PARISH
Geraldine, Montana
Father Ray Nyquist

Holy Thursday: 6:45-7:25
p.m. Confessions. 7:30 p.m.
Mass. Confessions following
Mass. Adoration of Blessed
Sacrament until midnight.
Good Friday: 7-7:55 p.m.

Confessions. 8 p.m. Good Fri-
day Liturgy, confessions follow-
ing.
Holy Saturday: 10:30 a.m.

Altar boy practice. 2-3 p.m.
Confessions. 10:30 p.m. Easter
vigil and Mass. There will be no
confessions Saturday night.
New time for Saturday eve-

ning Mass, as of April 5, 7:15
p.m.

Create The Total took for

EASTER
BY SELECTING YOUR OUTFIT FROM
OUR CO-ORDINATED GROUPS

By

Koret Graff
Jantzen Pykette

WOMEN'S SANDALS FOR EASTER
WHITE - BONE

FOOD TOWN
Grocery Discount Prices!
SEE REAL SAVINGS WHILE YOU SHOP

FOOD FOR THOUGHT:-Lord, when we are wrong, make
us willing to change. And when we are right, make
ti;, easy 10 live with.

EXTRA DISCOUNT WEEKEND SPECIALS!!
CARNATION HOT COCOA MIX

12 Envelope Package . . . . . 75c
PLANTER'S DRY ROAST PEANUTS

12 Ounce Jar .   85c
DEL MONTE CHUNK TUNA
61/2 Ounce Can .   53c

CARNATION NON-FAT DRY MILK
14 Quart Package  

LUX LIQUID
32 Ounce Bottle   79c

FAMILY SIZE TIDE   $3.89
FANCY RED DELICIOUS APPLES
3 Pounds . . .  

LARGE SIZE SUNKIST ORANGES
6 For . .  

$2,89

$1.00

$1.00

Pioneer Mercantile
Where You Always Get A Warm
Hello .And A Good Buy! ! ! !
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......:•.•:•:•:•:•:•:•:•:•:•:•:•:•:•7•7•!•!•!•!•!•!•!•!•!•%!•7•!•••7•!•!•!•7•!.7.!•!•!•!•!•:•!...!•!•!..!•:•!•!*!•:•:•!.!•:•!•!•:•!•7.!•7

CHURCH OF JESUS CHRIST
OF LATTER DAY SAINTS
Gerald H. Tolman, Br. Pres
Robert J. Bach. Counselor
Kurt Squires, Counselor

Glen Fuller. Clerk
Mark Squires, Ass't. Clerk

Priesthood meeting, 8:45 a.m.
Sunday mornings for all ip.-iest-
hood bearers, 12 up Sunday
school, 10 a m. Sunday morn-
ings for the entire family,
visitors welcome Sacrament
meeting. 11:30 a.m. visitors
welcome.
YWMIA Wednesday eve-

nings, 8:00 p.m All young
ladies, 12 up.
YMMIA Wednesday evenings

8: oo p.m. All young men, 12 up.
Scout troop 76.
Primary, Thursdays, 4:00

p.m. for all children, ages 3-12,
Relief Society, Sunday morn-

ings 8:45 a.m. Workday, second
Tuesday of each month at 2 p.m.

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH
16th and Franklin

Fort Benton, Montana
Sunday school, 1:45 p.m.

Robert Smootz, supt.
Worship service, 2:45 p.m.

Elmer P. Carter, pastor. Come
worship with us.

ST. PAUL'S
EPISCOPAL CIAIRCH

Rev. Jacob Beck
Sunday services at 9 a.m to

be held in the Catholic Rectory
basement, 1518 Choteau, until
further notice.

IMMACULATE CONCEPTION
CHURCH

Fort Benton, Montana
Masses: Holy days, 7 a.m.

and 7 p.m. Saturday, 7 p.m.
unless announced otherwise.
Sunday, 8 a.m. and 10 a.m.
Confessions: Saturday, 4 p.m.

to 4:45 p.m. and 30 minutes
before all Masses.

Motor Grader For Rent
With Patrol Operator,
20 years experience

B & B LANDSCAPING
Fort Benton

I,eveling, Ditching, and
Miscellaneous

Call: Burl Booth 622-5159
If no Answer call 622-3234

THE GOSPEL OF
JESUS CHRIST

By Gerald H. Tolman

If A Man Die
Shall He Live Again?

About thirty-four hundred
years ago the Old Testament
Prophet Job gave expression to
what is probably the most
important of all the questions of
life. He said, "If a man die,
shall he live again?" If the
answer to that all inclusive
question is -no" then nothing
else could possibly be of great
importance.
But if the answer is a "yes" it

iththpoessmiboilsit_thrillingpre se nt so f t i
alls  v''human  

ties God made known His
eternal purpose when through
Moses, He said "And this is my
work and my glory, to bring to
pass the immortality and eter-
nal life of man." With this end in
view the greatest intelligence of
heaven, next to the Father
Himself came into the world to
atone for our sins, break the
bands of death, and prepare the
way for our resurrection and
eternal life.
Jesus died upon a Roman

cross and was buried in a
Jewish tomb. For three days
His body slept while His spirit
ministered to those in the world
of spirits. On the morning of the
third day His body was insepar-
ably reunited with His spirit and
came forth from the tomb. Then
Jesus unlocked the gates of
death for every human being.
The initiation of this event took
place immediately after His
own resurrection. Then as
Matthew says, "And the graves
were opened; And many bodies
of the saints which slept arose.
and came out of their graves
after His resurrectic n, and went
into the holy city, r.nd appeared
unto many " Matt 27:52-53
The greatest concept ever

known in the universe has to do
with the resurrection from the
dead. And the eternal glory of
the human soul Through all of
the prophets from Adam to the
present, God has continually
promised that all men should be
resurrected The resurrection
will be just as universal as
death Paul states, "But now is
Christ risen from the dead, and
become the first fruits of them
that slept For since by man
came death, by man came also
the resurrection of the dead
For as in Adam all die, even so
in Christ shall all he made
alive." 1 Cor. 15:20-22
Jesus said, "The hour is

coming, in which all that are in
the graves shall hear his voice,
and shall come forth, they that
have done good, unto the
resurrection of life; and they
that have done evil, unto the
resurrection of damnation "
John 5:28-29. He also said, "I
am the resurrection, and the
tile: he that believeth in me,
though he were dead, yet shall
he live: And whosoever liveth
and believeth in me shall never
die." John 11:25-26

May God bless you all

t.


